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CTB/McGraw-Hill, the contractor for the California English Language Development Test (CELDT), has provided the California Department of Education (CDE) with preliminary results for the 2005-06 CELDT initial identification assessment. California school districts must administer the CELDT for initial identification within 30 days of enrollment to new students whose primary language is other than English, as determined by the Home Language Survey, and who have not previously been assessed for English language proficiency in a California public school.
According to Table 1 in Attachment 1, the total number of students taking the CELDT for initial identification increased in 2005-06. This may be due to the elimination of a process under which districts were allowed to test kindergartners prior to the beginning of the year in which they were enrolled as kindergartners. Many school districts have a period in the winter or spring during which parents are encouraged to enroll kindergarten-age students. This early registration allows districts to determine the number of kindergarten classes necessary for the following school year. Districts were testing new kindergartners during this period even though the students would start kindergarten in the fall. The California Code of Regulations was updated in 2005 and now requires that the CELDT initial identification not be administered prior to July 1.  
Nearly half of the students who took the CELDT for initial identification purposes were kindergartners. As indicated by Table 2 in Attachment 1, the percentage of students who met the criteria for Initial Fluent English Proficient decreased. This is principally due to the decrease in the estimate of number of kindergartners that met the initial identification criteria. Key findings for each of the tables are described in more detail on the attachment. 

Annual assessment of English Learners was completed during the designated testing window from July 1 through October 31.
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